




You are fever-free for 24 hours (without the use of fever-reducing medication). 

Your symptoms are not improving 

Continue to isolate until: 

• You are fever-free for 24 hours (without the use offever-reducing medication).

• Your symptoms are improving. 1

If you had symptoms and had: 

Moderate illness (you experienced shortness of breath or had difficulty breathing) 

You need to isolate through day 10.

Severe illness (you were hospitalized) or have a weakened immune system 

• You need to isolate through day 10. 

• Consult your doctor before ending isolation.

• Ending isolation without a viral test may not be an option for you.

If you are unsure if your symptoms are moderate or severe or if you have a weakened immune system, talk to a healthcare 
provider for further guidance. 

Regardless of when you end isolation 

Until at least day 11: 

Avoid being around people who are more likely to get very sick from COVID-19. 

Remember to wear a high-quality mask when indoors around others at home and in public. 

Do not go places where you are unable to wear a mask until you are able to discontinue masking (see below). 

For travel guidance, see CDC's Travel webpage. 

Removing Your Mask 

After you have ended isolation, when you are feeling better (no fever without the use of fever-reducing medications and 
symptoms improving), 

• Wear your mask through day 10.

OR 

• If you have access to antigen tests, you should consider using them. With two sequential negative tests 48 hours apart, you
may remove your mask sooner than day 10.

Note: If your antigen test results1 are positive, you may still be infectious. You should continue wearing a mask and wait at least 48 
hours before taking another test. Continue taking antigen tests at least 48 hours apart until you have two sequential negative 
results. This may mean you need to continue wearing a mask and testing beyond day 10. 

After you have ended isolation, if your COVID-19 symptoms recur or worsen, restart your isolation at day 0. Talk to a 
healthcare provider if you have questions about your symptoms or when to end isolation. 

r11 As noted in the Food and Drug Administration labeling for authorized over-the-counter antigen tests, negative test results do not 
rule out SARS-CoV-2 infection and should not be used as the sole basis for treatment or patient management decisions, including 
infection control decisions.  
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